
From: danj.burt@gmail.com 

March 14, 2025 1:09 PM 

Schank, Deborah 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: Murray, John; Shelton, Chad; Lee, David; Joan Burt; 'Vicki Chamberlain'; 'Carmen 

Rawson'; 'Michelle Ghidotti'; eric@advancedbuildingent.com; Lane, Steve 
Subject: Comments for Public Hearing Thursday, March 20, 2025 at 8:00am -1715 W. Balboa 

Blvd Permit No. X2020-1565 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender arid know the content is safe. Report phish 
using the Phish Alert Button above. 

Debi, 

Please mal<e sure the hearing officer has this for the upcoming public hearing, unfortunately 1 

won't be able to attend in person 

Thanks 

Subject: Comments for Pub lie Hearing Thursday, March 20, 2025 at 8:00am -1715 W. Balboa Blvd Permit 

No. X2020-1565 

Dear Hearing Officer, 

My name is Daniel Burt, 1713 W. Balboa Blvd, and I strongly request that you DENY the request for 

permit extension for 1715 W. Balboa Blvd. The reasons for denial are as follows: 

1) The current permit (X2020-1565) allows the owner to be "grandfathered" from complying with the

current building & zoning codes and requirements. Requiring him to obtain a new permit the

project will be considered "new constructio n" and he willbe subject to current codes &

requirements. This will protect us as neighbors.

2) The "Staff Report" has several inaccuracies. The report states that "This project first started with

Permit X2020-1565 issued on March 2, 2021" The project actually started in July 2018 with a

permit to re-roof. Under that permit Mr. Selby actually began demo (without adequate asbestos or

lead remediation) and reconstruction of the side walls and roof to illegally enlarge the structure.

We complained to the City multiple times with the final issue of "stop work" and requiring of plans

and permit. This project has actually been ongoing for 6 ½ years.

3) Under "recommendations" #2 the staff report says "Find this project exempt from the California

Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to Section 15301 under Class 1 (Existing Facilities) of

the CEQA Guidelines, because this project has no potential to have a significant effect on the

environment". The code actually states "Under the California Environmental Quality Act

(CEQA) Guidelines, Section 15301, Class 1, 11Existing Facilities, 11 covers projects

involving the operation, repair, maintenance, permitting, leasing, licensing, or minor

1 

Hearing Officer, March 27, 2025 
 Item No. 1a - Additional Materials Received 

1715 W. Balboa Blvd. - Three-Year Construction Extension Limit 
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